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File No.:    Z-10157 
 
Owners: Mahesh Bavineni 
 
Applicant: Hemachand Atluri-HRPG Homes, LLC (Agent) 
 
Address:    29 Varennes Court 
 
Legal Description:  Lot 10, Block 98, Chenal Valley Addition to the City of Little 

Rock, Pulaski County Arkansas  
 
Zoned:    R-2 
 
Present Use:  Single-family Residence 
 
Proposed Use:   Single-family Residence 
 
Variance(s) Requested:    A variance is requested from the area provisions of Section 

36-156 (a)(2)(c) to permit an accessory structure to be closer 
than 60’ from the front property line.   

 
Justification:    The applicant’s justification is presented as per the attached 

letter. 
 
STAFF REPORT  

 
A. Planning and Development Civil Engineering Comments:  

Retaining wall will require a permit and shall be designed by an Arkansas Licensed 
Engineer (Structural)  based on grades and elevations and a report, plans, profiles, 
and calculations.  
 

B. Buffering and Landscape Comments: 
 

No Comments. 
 
C.  Building Codes Comments: 
  

New Construction of Single-Family dwellings must comply with 2021 IRC.  Building Permit 
is required for all new construction.  www.littlerock.gov for application process. 

D. Staff Analysis: 
 

The property is located within the Chenal Valley, Varennes Court, Subdivision and 
is currently vacant.  The applicant proposes to construct a new residence and a new 
accessory pool structure to be located in the east side yard area. 
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The site plan indicates that the pool is proposed to be 12’x30’ and will be 7.2’ from 
dwelling on the west side of the pool and 36” from the retaining wall on the east side 
of the property.  

 
Sec. 36-156(a)(2)(c) states, “Accessory buildings or structures in the R-1 through R-
4A districts shall not be located closer than sixty (60) feet to the front property line, 
fifteen (15) feet from a street sideline and may not occupy more than thirty (30) 
percent of the required rear yard area...” Therefore, the applicant is requesting a 
variance to allow the accessory pool structure to be constructed 45’ from the front 
property line.  
 
Staff finds the request to generally be in conformance with the development pattern 
in the Chenal Valley neighborhood and nearby area. Based on the above 
assessment and analysis, staff finds the requested variance to be reasonable. 

 
E. Staff Recommendation: 
 
 Staff recommends approval of the requested variance to allow an accessory 

structure to be located 35 feet from the front building line, per the submitted survey 
site plan.   

 
   

 
 

 
 


